BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held in the Council Chamber at 6.30pm on Wednesday, 8 June 2011.

	Present
	Cllr Cornick in the Chair, Cllrs Mrs Shapland, Anderson, Mrs Spear and Spear.



	Apologies


	Were received from Cllr Mrs Smith and Mrs Chesters.



	Declarations of Interests


	None Received  



	Minutes


	The minutes of the Finance & Administration Meeting held on 26 November 2010 were signed.



	Approve Council’s Annual Return 2010/11
	It was reported that as part of the Audit and Accounts Regulations, the Council was required to complete an annual return. A draft copy of the return for year ended 31st March 2011 was circulated to all members. The Parish Clerk went through Section two of the Annual

Return with all members.

RESOLVED that the Statement of Accounts on the Annual Return for the year ended 31st March 2011 be approved.

RESOLVED that the Annual Governance Statement, where questions 1 to 8 are answered yes, be approved.

RESOLVED that it be recommended to the next Full Council meeting that the draft Annual Return be approved and signed by the Chairman and Responsible Finance Officer.


	Internal Auditor


	a) Members were circulated a copy of the Internal Auditor’s final report for 2010-11.  It was noted that the Internal Auditor had recommended that accounting reports should be produced on the Sage system, as this would save a considerable amount of staff time.

It was RESOLVED that: 

i. the Parish Clerk and two Assistant Parish Clerks attend Sage training to enable them to produce accounting reports from the Sage system, following this training the Internal Auditor’s recommendation to generate reports using the Sage system  be brought back to a future meeting for approval.

ii. the Internal Auditors final report for 2011-12 be noted and approved.

b) RESOLVED that the Internal Auditor’s contract to audit the Parish Council’s accounts be renewed for a further year.



	Parish Council Banking Arrangements


	Members considered changes to the Parish Council’s banking mandate.  Following the election of a new Council in May it was noted that ex-councillors would need to be removed from the banking mandate, and newly elected councillors would need to be added.  It was also noted that the new Parish Clerk would need to be registered as an authorised user of the Council’s bank accounts, and her predecessor removed as an authorised user.

RESOLVED that the recommendations attached as appendix A be referred to the next Full Council meeting for approval.







The meeting closed at 7.30pm.




.............................................  Chairman.
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